

National Postal Mail Handlers Union

Paul V. Hogrogian National President **Kevin P. Tabarus**National Secretary-Treasurer

June Harris Vice President Central Region John A. Gibson Vice President Eastern Region **David E. Wilkin** Vice President Northeastern Region Lawrence B. Sapp Vice President Southern Region Don J. Sneesby Vice President Western Region

July 24, 2024

The Honorable Gary Peters
Chairman, Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs Committee
United States Senate
Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Rand Paul Ranking Member, Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs Committee United States Senate Washington, DC 20510

Dear Chairman Peters and Ranking Member Paul:

On behalf of the National Postal Mail Handlers Union (NPMHU), which represents over 50,000 mail handlers in postal facilities throughout the country, I write in support of the renomination of Ashley Poling to the Postal Regulatory Commission (PRC).

Throughout her career, Commissioner Poling has worked towards the sustainability of the Postal Service. During her time as a Senate staffer, she advocated for the needs of rural delivery service and was instrumental in developing early drafts of what became the Postal Service Reform Act. She continues this legacy of the need to improve the Postal Service in her role on the PRC.

The NPMHU appreciates her work, and urges the Senate Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs Committee to vote in favor of Ms. Poling's renomination, and move it to the floor for a full Senate vote.

If you have any questions, please contact NPMHU Legislative Director Katie Maddocks at kmaddocks@npmhu.org or 202-227-8810.

Thank you for your consideration on the matter.

Sincerely,

Paul V. Hogrogian

National Postal Mail Handers Union